February 2011 Minutes for SDHS Band

Doug and Beverly
Stone

Doug and Cheryl Byrd

Fred Watson

Celeste Haymore

Jim and Denise Volmering

Michele Burt

Sharan Lee

Christel Hancock

Wanda

Westmoreland

Gregg McGraw

Bill Geisenhoffer

Kate Teringer

Ellen Chamberlain

Sharon Dishroon

Shawn Becker

Darren Cammann

Anna and Shawn
Peebles

Kaye Ivey

Chiquita and Jeffrey
Green

David and Laura Solyom

Tony Weaver

Anne Hendrix

Amy Whalen

Alecia Poe

Dana Turner

Cindy Kelly

Trina McCaw

Bo and Jeannie Suttle

Trish Easter

Lisa Lewis

Teri Swafford

Sheila Geisenhoffer

Tammy Manandler

Darlene Blevins

Dace Wilson

Laura Ransbottom

Denis Jones

The meeting was called to Order at 7:05 pm by Chuck Christopher. The January minutes were voted on and approved.

Our March 7th meeting will start at 6 pm sharp; instead of 7 pm. Thomas Tours requested to start at 6 pm so they could go over details of the upcoming Chicago trip. This change in meeting time will be posted on the website, sent in an email and announced in class. This meeting is mandatory for everyone who is going on the trip and each student needs at least one adult at the meeting.

Upcoming dates were discussed, these dates include.

- February 22nd Chili Supper and Jazz band concert at 5 pm in the school commons. This concert includes Loftis and Soddy Daisy High School's Jazz band. We will have a Spirit Shop that night. Trish Easter is in charge and tickets are to be sold by students at \$5 each.
- April 26th is the spring concert at the Tivoli Downtown. The dress is Tux and Black dresses for the band, the dresses are ordered. We will have a silent auction to help pay for the cost of using the Tivoli. The program will once again feature our seniors. We can buy Ad space for our students or sections. As boosters we can sell ads to cover the cost of the programs. There will be more details later. Parents need to donate items for the silent auction. Chuck suggested we invite Alexian Brothers Nursing Home and other senior groups to fill the house. Boosters and students need to inform all their relatives and we need to post it on facebook.

• April 27th (Wednesday) we will go to Nashville, more information is to come.

Chicago- Our Trip is 5 weeks away. All Band fees and Trip fees MUST be paid by February 15th to go on the trip. All Chaperones are to meet February 24th at 7 pm in the band room. Back ground checks will be conducted on chaperones as required by HCDE

The UTC Concert Festival we normally do happens when we are in Chicago so we will go to Nashville this year instead. It is a one day trip. The band gets a 1 or 2 rating and will do sight reading. Tuxes and black dresses are to be worn. April 28th is Senior Awards Day at Soddy Daisy High School

Student Dress Code for Spring:

Full formal wear- the guys will wear Tux and black shoes (Band shoes are OK). Girls the new black formal dresses are now their required formal wear uniform. We will need to hem them. The girls need black flats or less than a one inch heel for the new dresses. These shoes must be closed toe.

April 11th-14th Color guard auditions will be held after school. Color guard Captain Tryouts are the week of May 6th

March 3rd -7th at the Round house are The SoCon Basketball Tournaments. We will be selling programs. We need 5-6 people every day. John Poole is in Charge.

Darlene Blevins has Cokes for sale from concession stand. See her if you want any Coke products.

Laura Oakley has 159 Pecan items to sell they are listed on the website and will be at the Spirit Shop at the Chili Supper.

We have sample sizes for the jackets for Chicago, to try one on see Scott Morgan after the meeting. The profits from the Chili supper will pay for the student's jackets. Adults will pay for their own jackets. Next fall the students will use the jackets for Pep Band. A picture of the jackets is on the website. The senior leadership picked out the jackets. See Mary Jo to pay for your jacket.

The Suggestion Box has a lot of good information coming from the Boosters. One suggestion is to get in upcoming freshman Parents Involved and have mentoring groups for them.

Elections for officers are coming soon. Scott Morgan will announce this with additional information March 7th. All board positions are open.

If you have any questions about your student's accounts; if their Fair Share is paid up contact Mary Jo Thompson.

Jim Volmering has dates open for parking this spring, March 6th at Finley for Chattanooga Futbol Club. Three Bridges Art Festival is coming up this spring. We are so blessed to be able to work off band fees and trip payments. Take full advantage of these opportunities.

We can also make money by recycling printer cartridges –drop them in the box outside of Mr. Major's office.

The tickets that the students are selling are to be treated as cash. They must put their name on them. Tickets or cash must be handed in.

Beverly and Doug Stone have tickets that you can sign out tonight. Mr.

Majors will have tickets in class for students whose parents are not here to sign out tickets.

Our meeting adjourned at 8 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Trish Easter